
LETTER OF AGREEMENT 

between Portland Public Schools 

And 

Amalgamated Transit Union 

2023 - Inclement Weather Days on February 23, and 24, 2023 

The following represents the terms of an agreement between Portland Public Schools 
{the District) and the Amalgamated Transit Union (ATU) regarding inclement weather in 
February 2023. 

Background 

1. The District was closed due to snow on February 23 and 24, 2023 ("the 
inclement weather days"). 

2. ATU Type 10 Passenger Car Drivers are not covered by Appendix A, #J of the 
ATU/PPS Collective Bargaining Agreement. Those drivers, although normally scheduled 
to work, did not work on the inclement weather days and were not paid for those days. 

4. At this point in time, the Transportation D



4. The District will make payments under this agreement on the next 
regularly-scheduled payroll period following execution of this agreement 

5. The Union releases PPS from any CBA claim or grievance regarding the inclement 
weather days for ATU Type 10 Passenger Car Drivers including but not limited to any 
other claims regarding the inclement weather days. 
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